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 Dates for your Diary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear parents/carers, 
 
What a productive week we have had! As well as all of the exciting learning in the classroom we have been 
busy working outside planting flowers and beans and tidying up! Sadly, we said goodbye to Mrs Mankee        
yesterday as she is leaving us to start a new job at The Rainbow MAT. Mrs Mankee has been with Troon 
School for 17 years and will be very missed. We are pleased to welcome Miss Hazzard who will be taking on 
the role of our new school secretary. Welcome to the team Miss Hazzard! 
Wishing you all a happy and sunny bank holiday weekend. 
 
Mrs Wilkins :) 

7th May  ~ Dress Up as an animal Day! 

31st May  - 4th June ~ Half Term 

21st July ~ Last day of Term 

22nd & 23rd July ~ Inset Days  

Nursery places for 2 year olds  

Exciting News  -  In September we are planning to open up the Nursery 
to two year olds. 

If you are interested in a place for your child please contact the school 
office. 

You can find more information on 2 year old funding on the Cornwall 
Council website. 

 

Super 6 Awards 

We awarded our first Super 6 badges for the year in our whole school vir-
tual assembly this week.  

 

Congratulations to Layla, Ollie and Nikita who have impressed everyone 
with their attitude to learning and their  exemplary behaviour.  

 

They have been 100% attenders this year and they are punctual every day 
-  always ready to learn and always trying their best. They have been ex-
cellent role models to younger children and take their Y6 responsibilities 
very seriously.   

School Crossing Patrol Person 

We are looking for a School Crossing Patrol Person to help or child and  

parents safely across the road at the beginning and end of school.  

If you are interested or know someone who might be please follow the link 
below 

www.corservltd.co.uk/work-with-corserv/jobs/   and then look for school 
crossing patrol 

http://www.corservltd.co.uk/work-with-corserv/jobs/


In the Early Years Foundation Stage we have been busy designing and making models. We have been keeping a close eye on our bird 
feeder and have been making sure it's kept topped up with food too.  In our maths we have been learning about repeating patterns 
and have been making some of our own. As the weather is getting warmer, we have been enjoying our snack outside and have loved 
playing with our new mud kitchen.  



 

Year 1   - Willow Class  

Willow class have returned ready to learn!  So far we have thought about our school value this term 
and put our team puzzle together.  In maths we have been exploring how to count in tens and make 
numbers up to 100! We are reading a new book called Flotsam which is about a magical camera dis-
covered at sea.  The children are enjoying writing their own stories to go alongside the picture 
book.  A great start to the term! 



Year 2 - Beech Class 
Beech Class have had a wonderful start to the summer term and the children are so happy 
to be back with their school friends. 
 
Surprisingly, we found a note and some mysterious beans scattered around the playground. 
We’ve planted them and are waiting patiently to see what will grow! 
  
Also, we’ve had fun being botanists, exploring ways to categorise seeds. 
  
  
  



Year 3  - Hazel Class  

 

Children in Year 3 loved their first Ukulele lesson this week and have now taken their instruments 
home so that they can practise between lessons. The year 3’s had great fun tasting and testing a 
range of healthy soups and will be designing and making their own soon! 

Well done to all the Year 3’s that have helped with tidying up our outdoor areas and planting seeds! 



Year 4/5  - Oak Class 

Oak Class have had a great start back to the new term so far. Last week we settled into our normal 
routine and timetable, focusing on our school value this term of Teamwork. We have worked as a 
team to earn cubes in class for good behaviour and responsible learning. We have really enjoyed 
working as a team to revise the timetables we have recently focused on (4 and 8), and to make sure 
we learn and are confident with the 3 times table. Singing and dancing as we learn is great fun! 
Tuesday's P.E. lessons have also been enjoyable as we have started orienteering lessons and last 
week completed a 'treasure hunt' in teams of 4. Miss Gray was really impressed with the resilience 
the children showed when it became a little tricky 

 

.  



Year 6  - Holly Class 

We have launched our Space topic by 
starting to make paper mache rocket 
models. In RE we have been learning 
about The Wise and Foolish Builders 
parable and created our own builds on 
sand and rock. So far in topic we have 
learnt about the Apollo II space race to 
the moon and who the astronauts were. 
In English we have been learning about 
Curiosity the Mars rover, writing expla-
nation texts about its mission. In sci-
ence we have been learning about the 
planets in the solar system and have cre-
ated some fun mnemonics to help us re-
member their order. What a busy start 
to Summer term already! It has been 
great to see the children so enthusiastic 
about our topic. We were also delighted 
to award our first Super 6s of the year, congrat-
ulations Ollie, Layla and Nikita for being fantas-
tic role models.  


